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St. Andrew’s C of E Junior School Newsletter 

 

 

 

Mon 20th Feb 

School Closed for 

 Staff Training Day 

 

Tues 21st Feb 

School re-opens 

 

Fri 24th Feb 

School Disco 

Years 3 & 4: 3.30pm—4.45pm 

Years 5 & 6: 5.00pm—6.15pm 

 

Thursday 2nd March 

World Book Day 

 

Wednesday 15th March 

Mother’s Day Stall  

 

Friday 17th March  

Red Nose Day 

 

Thurs 23rd March 

Parent consultations  

(in the school hall) 

3.30pm—6.30pm 

 

Weds 29th March 

Parent consultations 

(in the school hall) 

3.30pm—6.30pm 

 

Fri 31st March 

Always Assembly 2.45pm 

 

Fri 31st March 

School closes for Easter  

 

 

 

 

 

 
A big well done to our choir who took part in the Young    
Voices concert on Wednesday. They had a fabulous time and 
I’m sure have made memories which will last a lifetime. A big 
thank you to the staff who helped on the day- I know the 
children are very thankful for the experience.  

As we come to the half term may I remind parents and     
carers that we have a training day on Monday 20th February 
and so will re-open to pupils on Tuesday 21st February. 

I would like to let our parents know of one project that we 
have been working on this half term. Since January we have 
held a weekly afternoon session for our children from the 
Ukraine and any other Ukrainian children in Calderdale. The 
sessions are run by a Ukrainian teacher who is living here in 
the local area. The children have reported finding the      
sessions really welcoming, fun and a great space to get to 
know each other by speaking a familiar language. This has 
been funded by the money raised at the Jigsaw Festival at 
St. Martin’s Church. It’s nice to share that we are giving 
back to our wider community and I do hope that this is 
something we can further develop in the future.  

 

 

  Mrs Jocelyn, Head of School 



Chat around the table 

Page 2 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear God,  

Help me spend today, 
and every day with a 

smile on my face, love in 
my heart, joy in his 

grace and my thinking 
cap on all day! 

Amen 

 

School Dinners / Meal Patterns 

 

It has come to light following spot checks      
carried out that some children are going through 
for a school  dinner who should be bringing a 
packed lunch from home.  We will continue to 
monitor this at regular  intervals and parents will 
be informed.  We do  appreciate that on the odd 
occasion children will forget their lunchbox and 
in these instances a school meal will be provided 
and the appropriate charge made to the child’s 
account.  

If your child would like to alter their dinner  
patterns you must complete a form which can be 
obtained from the school office.  We require 1 
weeks’ notice for the change to take place. 

As we enter the spring months, have a chat about what signs of 
spring can you see? 

Can you spot any signs in the changes of the length of the day?  

Have you noticed that it’s lighter for much longer?  

What time does it get light and dark each day? 

Reminder  

Year 5 
Swimming 

after February 
Half Term 

Class Germany 
will go swimming 

on Mondays   

Class France will 
go swimming on 

Wednesdays 

World Book 
Day  

Thurs 2nd 
March 

Dress as your 
favourite book 
character or 
bring in your 

favourite book 
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. . . . . alerting parents to possible dangers with online gaming.  We would 
like to notify parents and carers that a number of our children are     
playing on Roblox at home.  On this game, the children have the chance to 
chat online to strangers with very little safeguarding checks. We have 
been  notified that some pupils in Calderdale have been sent dares on the 
chat forums which dare children to self-harm. This is a huge plea to   
parents to check the chats on their child’s devices in order to keep them 
safe.   

We keep our children safe by . . . . . 

Ogden Trust Physics Photography Competition 

St Andrew's is once again taking part in the Ogden Trust Physics Photography competition. If you 
would like to enter, simply send a photograph in that you have taken of physics in action to 
olyons@standrews.calderdale.sch.uk. The entries will then be forwarded on to the judges at the  
Ogden Trust who will decide on a winner.  

Physics is the study of the relationship of objects, forces and energy. Physics explains gravity, and 
the way things move, according to Newton's Laws of Motion. It also helps us understand behaviour 
and movement of energy such as heat, light and electricity. 

 

 

 

 

Some ideas for photos: 

• a water splash 

• something lighting something else 

• a night time picture with shadows 

• floating  magnets 

• you riding a bike down a hill 

You can research some ideas yourself 
but make sure you complete the task 
with adult supervision. Please ensure 
that in the email it is clear who took 
the photograph (put your name in the 
email) and which class and year group 
you are in.  

We look forward to seeing your   
amazing 'Physics in Action' photos. 

mailto:olyons@standrews.calderdale.sch.uk
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If you are entitled to any of the following benefits you may be entitled to 
Free School Meals.  If your child is Infants School age (Reception—Year 
2), please   ensure you claim this entitlement even though your child may be 
receiving Universal Infant Free School Meals.  By claiming this benefit it 
will increase the amount of funding for the school and, as long as your     
circumstances remain unchanged, the Free School Meals  entitlement will 
continue when your child moves into the Junior School.  If your child is  
already at Junior School and you are now claiming one of the following   
benefits for the first time you may be entitled to free school meals. 

Your child may be able to get free school meals if you get any of the following: 

• Income Support 

• Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross in-
come of no more than £16,190) 

• Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

• Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than 
£7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

Children who get paid these benefits directly, instead of through a parent or guardian, can also get free 
school meals. 

Your child may also get free school meals if you get any of these benefits and your 
child is both: 

 

• younger than the compulsory age for starting school 

• in full-time education 

 

The link below will take you to Calderdale Councils ‘free school meal’ website page.  

 

https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/council-tax-and-benefits/benefits/free-school-meals 

 

Free School Meal Entitlement 

 

To celebrate Children’s Mental Health Week, Year 3 have created a 
‘connect me’ hand to explore how they are connected to others in 
their class.  

Children’s Mental Health Week 

https://www.gov.uk/school-attendance-absence/
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                            Active Calderdale  
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We have vacancies at our Infant School for a Catering Manager and  an Administrative       

Assistant.  Please see the adverts below.  Full details can be found on our website, 
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